SOCIETY OF ST PAUL

Rome, 26 November 2022

Dear Brothers,

The feast of Blessed James Alberione sees us all involved in
thanking the Trinity for the gift of the Pauline life, a gift which has
the whole of humanity as its ultimate recipient. Looking at the life
of Don Alberione, we discover the identity of the apostle always
ready to “scrutinize the signs of the times” and to give life to new
ways to proclaim the Gospel in the culture of communication. His
testimony of holiness involves us personally, urges each of us to be
enterprising, Paulines with a big and generous heart, today more
than ever artisans of communion

The current apostolic challenges ask us for original paths, new
ways of living as Pauline “editors”, following the example of Mary
Queen of the Apostles. The qualitative leap, as Saint Paul reminds
us in the Letter to the Romans (12:2), lies in a change of mentality,
in small and constant qualitative transformations that arise from
listening to the Word and which involve all our actions.

«The Lord poured out, with wisdom equal to love, the many riches
that are in the Pauline Family... Everything is from God: everything .
leads us to the Magnificaty (AD 4). These words full of gratitude
from Primo Maestro are the ones we renew in today’s Eucharistic
celebration. Precisely around this Eucharistic table, we are one
body and we become brothers who share the same mission, the
one that the Divine Master has entrusted to us. May Mary Queen
of the Apostles, Saint Paul, all our Blessed and Venerable, and
Servants of God sustain us on this journey.

Fraternally,

Dmtamnco Sfami
Father Domenico Soliman
Superior General



